From: <u>Jacques Blumer</u>

To: <u>Info</u>

Subject: Ordinance 22=03

Date: Sunday, February 13, 2022 9:58:04 AM

Members of the MOFD Board,

I am writing in support of adoption of Ordinance 22-03 to re-designate MOFD's Wildland Urban Interface as a Very High Fire Hazard Severity Zone. I live in the Bluffs, one of the areas that would be re-designated, and believe that this change is prudent. It will help give MOFD more tools to help us prepare for wildlife and make our properties as well as any new construction that occurs safer for everyone.

Sincerely, Jan and Mary Lou Blumer

Moraga, CA

From: <u>Timothy Meltzer</u>

To: <u>Info</u>

Subject: Ordinance 22-03

Date: Sunday, February 13, 2022 3:17:00 PM

Dear Moraga-Orinda Fire District Board of Directors:

I have been a Moraga resident for over 33 years. My daughter, son-in-law and three children have lived in their home on Sanders Drive for the last eight years. It was only a few years ago that a late-night grass fire threatened the homes at Sanders Ranch and those on Sanders Drive, among others in the adjacent areas.

With the threat of fire becoming ever more alarming in our area, we need up-to-date maps that accurately depict the real dangers and trigger the needed policies and guidelines to best protect public safety and prioritize mitigation work in the district.

Accordingly, we urge you to adopt Ordinance 22-03 to re-designate the MOFD's high fire hazard severity zones within its local responsibility area to very high.

Thank you,

Tim Meltzer

Moraga, CA 94556